

то:	CHAIR AND MEMBERS COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING ON OCTOBER 10, 2018
FROM:	G. KOTSIFAS, P. ENG. MANAGING DIRECTOR, DEVELOPMENT & COMPLIANCE SERVICES AND CHIEF BUILDING OFFICIAL
SUBJECT:	VEHICLE FOR HIRE BY-LAW AMENDMENTS

## RECOMMENDATION

That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development & Compliance Services and Chief Building Official, the attached amendment to the Vehicle for Hire By-law L-130-71 **BE INTRODUCED** at the Municipal Council meeting of October 16, 2018.

## **PREVIOUS REPORTS**

Vehicle for Hire By-law - Six Month Statistics - CPSC January 23, 2018

Vehicle for Hire By-law - One Year Review - CPSC May 1, 2018

Vehicle for Hire By-law - Industry Consultation - CPSC July 16, 2018

Vehicle for Hire By-law - Public Participation Meeting - CPSC September 11, 2018

## **BACKGROUND**

Municipal Council, at its meeting held on September 18, 2018 resolved that Civic Administration report back to CPSC with respect to the Vehicle for Hire By-law revisions in the spirit and intent of the staff report presented at the PPM on September 11, 2018 addressing the following items: administration/licensing fees and application process; fares; age of vehicles; cap on accessible cabs and removal of the requirement for cameras.

The attached by-law implements the Council direction.

PREPARED BY:	RECOMMENDED BY:
OREST KATOLYK, MLEO (C ) CHIEF MUNICIPAL LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER	GEORGE KOTSIFAS, P. ENG. MANAGING DIRECTOR, DEVELOPMENT AND COMPLIANCE SERVICES & CHIEF BUILDING OFFICIAL